Listening Section ~Part 1~

Answer the questions 1-8.

1. What is this report generally about?

- A. Suffering in the south-western parts of the US
- B. A heatwave which is happening in countries around the world
- C. Summers in parts of Europe which suffer from waves
- D. Scientists who are researching the weather patterns of the world

2. According to the report, what is Arizona suffering from?

- A. People suffering from hunger in Arizona
- B. An 18-day recording of popular weather sounds
- C. The south-western parts of Europe
- D. Dangerously hot weather patterns in the world

3. According to the report, where is Arizona?

- A. the south-west area of the US
- B. the south-east area of Europe
- C. the eastern area of Greece
- D. the north-east area of Phoenix

4. According to the report, "The US is not alone." Why did they say this?

- A. The National Weather Service says there are 15 million people.
- B. Some countries in Europe also have temperatures above 40C.
- C. El Nemo is a weather pattern which comes every year.
- D. Spain, France and Greece are in Europe.

5. Where did the high temperatures come from?

- A. Scientists and tourists
- B. Global warming and El Niño
- C. Italy and the US
- D. 40C and 1C

6. What is El Niño?

- A. A tourist from Italy
- B. A weather pattern
- C. Average temperatures of the world
- D. The highest temperatures recorded

7. How have the temperatures of the world changed over the last 100 years?
A. It has become 10C hotter.
B. It has become 1C hotter.
C. It has not changed.
D. It has become 1C colder.
8. Which Sustainable Development Goal has the closest link to this passage?
A. Climate Action
B. Life on Land
C. Life Below Water
D. Zero Hunger
Listening Section ~Part 2~ Answer the questions 9-14 in one sentence.
9. What is "Generative AI"?
10. According to the report, why is the US government watching these AI companies?
11. What is one thing that generative AI can do?
12. How is generative AI different from normal search applications like Google or Yahoo?
13. Why does this report believe generative AI can be a problem?

14. What connection does this topic have to the Sustainable Development Goal Industry, Innovation and

Infrastructure?

Grammar and Vocabulary Section

Choose the most accurate word to complete the sentences 1-20.

1. I went to Pen	nsylvania, which i	s in the () area	a of the USA.
A. concern	B. govern	C. modern	D. eastern
2. Janet had a se	erious () last	year, so she spent a	month in the hospital.
A. illness	B. happiness	C. distress	D. forgiveness
3. Tokyo is a mı	ıch larger city tha	n 100 years ago. Aft	er 1950, it has grown ().
A. exactly	B. rapidly	C. usually	D. likely
4. The red circle	e on the Japanese	flag () the sun	
A. guides	B. advantages	C. replaces	D. represents
5. The package	that I ordered yes	terday should be () soon.
1 0	•	C. delivered	
6. We were wor	ried that the () between the two	countries would become the start of a war.
A. conflict		C. anticipation	
7. After the car a	accident, she had	an (). It took t	wo months for her arm to heal.
A. interest		C. introduction	
8. Fried chicken	has a bad ().	Most doctors believ	ve it is not healthy.
	B. expose		·
9. The restaurar	nt owner offered () working hou	rs to new workers. They can choose the time they want to
A. credible	B. visible	C. flexible	D. audible
10. She bought t	too many clothes	on her year abroad,	so she had to () some of them before she left.
A. abandon	B. pardon	C. frighten	D. threaten
11. The team v	was () from	the competition after	er it lost the match.
	B. anticipated	C. examined	D. exposed

12. When we were camping last summer, we were () of the weather. The rain was so heavy that we could not leave our tent.				
A. at the mercy B. on the point C. off the record D. for the record				
13. That television program has been popular for decades. It went () in 1982. A. for a change B. after a while C. on the air D. at the rate				
14. A radiator is a machine that () heat. People use it to keep warm in the winter.				
A. gives off B. gives up C. gives in D. gives out				
15. I know I am on a diet but I can't stop () this cake.				
A. to eat B. eating C. eat D. ate				
16. He taught his son to always do what was right because he wanted to () good values in him.				
A. instill B. distill C. fulfill D. drill				
17. Because he () apologized for breaking the law, the judge gave him a light warning.				
A. comfortably B. earnestly C. eternally D. reminiscently				
18. Today's temperature will be over 37C. If you don't drink water, you will become ().				
A. posed B. merged C. punctuated D. dehydrated				
19. Last year, a member of the army tried to () the government because they wanted to control the country. A. overthrow B. mourn C. irrigate D. obedient				
20. Because he was the most () student in class, he was not allowed to join in the class trip. A. pioneer B. miniature C. disobedient D. invincible				

Reading Section

Read the following news story and answer the questions that follow.

Taking daytime naps, or short sessions of sleep, may help our mental health, according to a new study. However, research which was done before this has also shown that too much napping can also have a negative effect on our health.

The brain is the part of our body which we use to think, remember and make new ideas. Napping every day increases the size of your brain. This means a lower risk of illnesses like dementia. Dementia makes it difficult to make new memories, and it affects many people who are over 65 years old. So taking a nap every day while you are young will help you when you are much older, say researchers from universities in London. "On average, the difference in brain size between people who take daily naps and the people who don't was clearly different. The brains of the people who don't take naps looked 2.5 to 6.5 years older than the people who take naps," researchers said. "Our research shows that, for some people, short daytime naps may be the answer that could help to keep the health of the brain as we get older," said a senior research professor.

Meanwhile, research that was made before this year has shown that taking naps too often or for too many hours during the day may be a sign of early dementia in older adults. Adults who were older than 65 years and napped at least once a day or more than an hour a day had a 40% greater chance to develop dementia than those who did not nap daily or napped less than an hour a day. Also, in July 2022, a study found that these people also have a greater chance of developing high blood pressure.

"Although taking a nap is not **harmful** and it will not cause problems for your health, many older people who take naps probably do it because they don't get (8) sleep at night. Not sleeping enough at night usually means bad health, so naps are not enough to help," said a doctor from a university medical center in Tucson, Arizona. "We must remember that the nap is not the real problem. It is only a sign (9) a problem. As long as you get enough sleep each night, taking short naps in the day can help keep us healthy."

Choose the most accurate answer to complete the question.

1. What is the main topic of this article?

- A. How naps are good for our health
- B. How naps are not always good for our health
- C. The positive and negative effects of naps.
- D. None of these.

2. According to the text, the part of our body which has thoughts and ideas is...

- A. heart
- B. eyes
- C. shoulders
- D. None of these.

3. According to the text, an illness that stops people from remembering new information is called
A. Dementia
B. Brain
C. High blood pressure
D. None of these.
4. According to the text, why do some scientists say that sleeping for short sessions every day can be good for
our health?
A. It lowers your risk of a larger brain.
B. It lowers your risk of dementia.
C. It lowers your risk of developing high blood pressure.
D. None of these.
5. According to the text, what happens to a young person's brain if they take short naps every day?
A. It becomes smaller than someone who doesn't take naps.
B. It becomes equal to the brain size of others
C. It stops growing.
D. None of these.
6. According to the text, what is one negative point about naps from research before this article?
A. They are a source of high blood pressure.
B. They may be a sign of another health problem.
C. They make it difficult to sleep at night.
D. None of these.
7. The word, "harmful" in paragraph 4 is closest in meaning to
A. healthy
B. bad
C. helpful
D. easy
8. The word which best completes (8) is
A. enough
B. sometimes
C. a
D. often

A. of
B. for
C. to
D. because
10. How could knowledge of the contents of this article benefit our health and well-be
A After reading this toddlers will wish to increase their nanning assigns to prov

eing?

- A. After reading this, toddlers will wish to increase their napping sessions to prevent dementia in the near future.
- B. After reading this, adolescents will avoid taking naps to prevent future episodes of dementia.
- C. After reading this, adults with elderly parents may be able to recognize early signs of dementia from their napping habits.
- D. None of these.

Answer the following questions 11-15 in one sentence.

11. What is the author's message in this article?

9. The word which best completes (9) is...

- 12. Why does the author write about both the positive and negative points about napping?
- 13. Why is napping considered positive when you are young, but a sign of a problem when you are older?
- 14. Are there any possible demerits to our health and well-being by taking daily naps?
- 15. How could this research help others in the future?

Writing Section

Write two paragraphs about the following topic (approximately 200 words). Your first paragraph should summarize the problem, while your second paragraph should give a realistic solution. Your explanation should have proper reasons for why the problem occurred, and your solution should be written in detail. You can only write in the space given.

Why are some schools worried about AI? What can we do about it?

リスニングスクリプト

Listening Section

We will begin the listening section of the exam. The listening section is divided into Part 1 and Part 2. First, we will start with Part 1.

~Part 1~

You will now listen to a news report. After listening, answer the questions that follow. The passage will be read twice. Let's begin.

Here's today's first story. The south-western parts of the US are suffering from a strong heatwave, where temperatures are much hotter than normal. Of the states in this area, Arizona has the highest temperatures. Arizona will have a record number of days of dangerously hot weather. The National Weather Service says there are more than 115 million people who must pay attention to these heat warnings. Arizona's city of Phoenix has had 13 days of temperatures of at least 43C and will break its 18-day record of dangerously hot days next Tuesday. Many other cities in the US will also see temperatures above 38C.

The US is not alone. In Europe, parts of Spain, France, Greece, Croatia and Turkey will have temperatures above 40C. In Italy, there have been reports of people getting sick as a result of the heat. Some of them were tourists. Last week, the world's average temperature was 17C, which includes the countries experiencing winter on the south side of the planet, making it the highest recorded average temperature in history.

Scientists say the temperatures are from climate change and the weather pattern called El Niño. El Niño makes temperatures increase, and this happens every three years. The world has already become warmer by about 1C from 100 years ago. Temperatures will continue to increase until leaders from around the world do something about this problem.

Now, listen to the questions. They will be played only once.

- 1. What is this article generally about?
- 2. According to the report, what is Arizona suffering from?
- 3. According to the report, where is Arizona?
- 4. According to the report, "The US is not alone." Why did they say this?
- 5. Where did the high temperatures come from?
- 6. What is El Niño?
- 7. How have the temperatures of the world changed over the last 100 years?
- 8. Which Sustainable Development Goal has the closest link to this passage?

~Part 2~

Next, you will listen to another news report. After listening, answer the questions that follow. The passage will be read twice.

Now, it's time for our next story. The US government is watching the artificial intelligence companies. They are worried about the risks to the people who use generative A.I.. Generative A.I. will make content and answer any questions that the user has, but sometimes this content is not correct information. The Federal Trade Commission (FTC) sent a letter to these businesses. It asked them for their information about risks to people's security. The president of one A.I. company said the company will work with the FTC.

Because generative AI can make contents about anything the user wants, they can also change the truth by creating pictures, text and even the voices of famous people. It can make believable responses in seconds, which looks like a human made it. This is much different from the links that are returned by a traditional internet search. These AI products will change the way people get information they are searching for online.

The FTC's letter asks what these companies are doing the risks of generative AI. The FTC is also looking at these businesses' policies for data privacy and how it gets data for training the AI. One company president said, "We protect user privacy and design our systems to learn about the world, not people like you or I."

Now, listen to the questions. They will be played only once.

- 9. What is "Generative AI"?
- 10. According to the report, why is the US government watching these AI companies?
- 11. What is one thing that generative AI can do?
- 12. How is generative AI different from normal search applications like Google or Yahoo?
- 13. Why does this report believe generative AI can be a problem?
- 14. What connection does this topic have to the Sustainable Development Goal Industry, Innovation and Infrastructure?